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Dear Mrs Mackenzie, 

I refer to your email of 24 February 2011 in which you requested copies of the papers submitted to the 
GMC by Hampshire Police in connection with the investigation into Dr Jane Barton. 

As my colleague, i~.~_~_~i stated in her acknowledgement to you we are considering your request for 
this information in accordance with both the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and Data Protection 
Act 1998 (DPA). Please note that this email addresses your request in terms of the FOIA only. I will be 
writing to you separately regarding the consideration of your request under the DPA. 

I should firstly explain that the. FOIA provides a general right of access to information held by a public 
authority. We are unable to take into account the identity of the requestor. Disclosures of information under 
FOIA are ’public disclosures; we would have to provide the same information to any other person making a 
request. 

In accordance with section 1(1 )(a) of theFOIA I confirm that the GMC hold copies of information provided 
by Hampshire Police in connection with Dr Jane Barton. However, for the reasons given in the paragraph 
above, we believe that we are unable to supply you with a copy of this information under the FOIA. We 
believe the following exemptions listed in the FOIA apply: 

Section 40(1) of FOIA- Personal information of the requestor. This relates to information requested 
which is the personal data of the requestor. The effect of this exemption is that the requestor should apply 
for the information they seek under the subject access provisions of the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA) 
rather than the Freedom of Information’ Act. As previously advised in relation to your own personal data 
which has been provided to us by the police we are currently consider the release of this to you in 
accordance with the DPA. I will be writing to you shortly under separate cover regarding this. 

Section 40(2) by virtue of section 40(3)(a)(i) - Personal information of a third party. This relates to 
information requested which relates to a third party, and the disclosure of which would be in breach of the 
Principles of the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA). In this instance we believe that the disclosure of this. type 
of information would.breach the First Principle, which requires that the processing of data is fair and lawful. 
We consider that the conditions in Schedule 2 of the DPA, relating to the processing of personal data, are 
not met and that, therefore, the release of the information you have requested, would be unlawful. 

Section 41 - Information provided in confidence. This relates to information supplied to the GMC by 
any person, the disclosure of which would constitute a breach of confidence actionable by that or any other 
person. 

Section 21- Information reasonably accessible by other means. This exemption is applied in 
connection with the copies of your late mother’s medical records. The Access to Health Records Act 1990 
provides a right of access, where a patient has died, to the patient’s personal representative. I understand 
that you have already obtained a copy of these records, however should you require additional copies 
please contact the GP/Hospital who hold the records for more information as to you access rights. 

All the above exemptions are absolute which means that they are not subject to a public interest test (in 
order to assess if the public interest is greater served by disclosing the information than maintaining the 
exemption). 
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You have the right of appeal against this decision not to supply the information to you in accordance with 
the FOIA. If you wish to apply please set out your grounds for doing so in writing and send to Julian 
Graves, Information Access Manager, at the address at the bottom of this response or email 

You also have the right of appeal to the Information Commissioner. If appropriate, Mr Graves will provide 
the relevant contact details. 

Yours sincerely 

General Medical Council 
3 Hardman Street 
Manchester 
M3 3AW 

From: Gillian Mackenzie i .......................... ~-Ci~-~ .......................... 
Sent; 24 February 2011 ’11120- ............................................................ 
To: Information Access Team 
Subject: FW: Dr.Barton 

Apologies - missed out "n" on first attempt Gillian M Mackenzie 

Sent: 2~1 February 2011 10:51 
To: ’InformatioAccessTeam@gmc-u k.org’ 
Subject: Dr.Barton 

I understand under the FOI I an obtain papers from the GMC...On reading and re-reading the transcript of 
the GMC hearing I notice reference is made to Dr. Barton’s statement of 2004. I have a very strong query BEARING 

IN MIND THAT COMPLAINTS AGAINST Hampshire police were upheld by the PCA in 2001 for investigation failures 

followed by a complaint upheld on the same basis years later by the IPCC, that the GMC ever received all the 

reports from the police. I know that when the GMC were waiting for papers on the other cases there was a long 

delay before they eventually reached the GMC although I was repeatedly told they had been sent. Paul Hylton was 

involved then. I also note in the Press that the GMC did not know about the situation regarding Bulstrode. Field 

Fisher Waterhousewere aware - I told them before the hearing and also a member of the GMC staff. I also note that 

the hearing could not take place until the police finished their investigations and the inquests. As my inquest had 

been granted Field Fisher Waterhouse were well aware of that as the reason why I would not put my evidence in 

the public domain at theGMC hearing. Why did my case go ahead at the GMC with a witness who was more 

concerned about herself and has been from the beginning in not divulging she committed perjury when registering 

the death, knowing the death certificate was false. If the GMC considers erasing Barton from the register is the end 

of the matter I am afraid you are mistaken. Please advise the name of the person I should write to at the GMC, 

forms to fill in etc. and whether I have any hope of seeing the papers submitted to you by the Police from 1999 

onwards. Gillian M Mackenzie 


